
From: Brad M. Klawitter <BradKlawitter@MaineVets.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 8, 2025 10:03 AM 
To: Schleck, Peter <Peter.Schleck@legislature.maine.gov> 
Cc: Warner, Matthew S. <MWarner@preti.com> 
Subject: RE: <External>OPEGA Report, page 6, and the discussion this past Friday - seeking your further 
insight prior to Public Hearing on April 11, 2025  
  
This message originates from outside the Maine Legislature. 
Good Morning Director Schleck,  
  
Please see our below response. Please let me know if any additional information is needed.  
 
Best, Brad  
  
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>  
  
In FY 2024, Maine Veterans’ Homes (MVH) was designated to receive $11.0 million from the State of 
Maine.  This amount was the combination of $2.4 million appropriated in the baseline State budget and 
$8.6 million from LD 985.  The $11.0 million was appropriated to cover the shortfall between MaineCare 
allowable costs and MaineCare reimbursement for providing Nursing Facility (NF) and Residential Care 
Facility (RCF) services to MVH residents covered by MaineCare. 
  
The MaineCare shortfall for FY 2023, that was to be covered by the $11.0 million noted above, was 
determined to be $9.2 million.  Based on this determination, MVH anticipated receiving $9.2 million in 
FY 2024.  MVH actually received $4.8 million from the State of Maine in FY 2024.  MVH also received an 
additional $2.1 million in FY 2025 leaving an unpaid balance of $2.3 million from the expected payment 
of $9.2 million.  At the time of receiving the second payment, MVH was notified this second payment 
completed the payments under LD 985 despite the remaining unpaid balance of $2.3 million. 
  
As of the date of this letter, MVH has still not received the $2.3 million owed from the funds 
appropriated for MVH in the FY 2024 State budget.  In addition, as noted in the OPEGA report, the State 
budget for FY 2024-2025 appropriated $13.3 million in funds for MVH.  As of the date of this letter, MVH 
has not received any of these funds as appropriated in the FY 2024-2025 State budget. 
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<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<<  
  
  
Brad Klawitter, FACHE  
Chief Executive Officer  
  
Maine Veterans’ Homes 
460 Civic Center Drive   
Augusta, ME 04330 
Office: (207) 430-4465 
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